
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES TAKEN AT THE JANUARY 11th, 2016 WORKSHOP MEETING

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled workshop on Monday, January 11th, 2016 at 7:30 PM.
All five Board members were present: Supervisor Norton and Town Board members Weinberger, Eurich, D’Agostino and Orton.
Supervisor Norton stated that the Board had neglected to approve the 2016 Salary Schedule at last week’s Reorganizational Meeting, so on his motion, the Salary Schedule was approved as presented.  His motion was seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes, and the motion carried.

Joseph Norton also made a motion for the Board to approve his purchase of steel-toed work boots and proper clothing from the Supervisor’s contractual line, 00-01-1220-40, for when he has to meet with either the Highway Department or others out in the field, as he had destroyed several pairs of shoes and pants.  This amount was not to exceed the maximum clothing allowance as for the Highway personnel.  The motion was seconded by Mary Weinberger.    Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – abstained; Mark D’Agostino – abstained.

Mark D’Agostino made a motion to change a previous motion made at the Reorganizational Meeting for the Town Clerk’s office to be open every other Wednesday and Saturday.  The new motion is to have the Clerk’s office open on the first and third Wednesday of each month from 4 – 8 PM and the 2nd and 4th Saturday of each month from 10 AM – 2 PM, starting in February.  Holidays will be excluded, and these additional office hours will be revisited in June.  The motion was seconded by Joseph Norton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – abstained; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

Joseph Norton made a motion, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to take $15,000 from the General Fund, account #390018 and move said funds to account #3006535 in order to cover the   former CDCHP medical insurance, now called HRA.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – abstained.

The Board members continued with their discussions on topics for the scheduled Thursday Board meeting.

A motion to adjourn the workshop meeting was made at 8:35 PM by Mary Weinberger, seconded by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell
Town Clerk

